

St John's Community Primary School and Nursery



Weekly Newsletter 24th November 2017

Dear Parents,

I am delighted to announce that our School Kitchen was inspected this week on a routine visit by The Environment Agency and was awarded with a five star rating! This is the highest rating possible and a testament to the fabulous work the Kitchen staff do on a daily basis. Thank you and well done!

Also this week we have had our annual Christmas shop. All of the children have enjoyed buying gifts for their loved ones and wrapping them carefully. Thank you to all who have supported this event either by organising, helping on the day, sending donations to sell or sending the children with pennies to spend! Another huge success thanks to our amazing SJSA.

Regards

Mrs Quinn.

Sleeping Beauty at Theatre Royal—Friday 12th January



There are still outstanding consent forms and payments for the whole school visit to see Sleeping Beauty at the Theatre Royal on 12th January. Please can any outstanding consent forms be returned and all balances be paid. If you would like to pay in instalments or require another letter please see Mrs Steele in the School Office.

Dates for your Diary

December

2nd-SJSA Winter Wonderland

5th & 6th—KS1 Christmas Production

7th—Reception class to visit
Strangers Hall

7th—SJSA Christmas Disco

8th—9.00am Coffee Morning in After School Club Mobile

13th—Years R, 1 & 2 Christmas Party

14th—Years 3 & 4 Christmas Party

15th—Years 5 & 6 Christmas Party

19th—Christmas Jumper Day

19th—Last day of Term

January

4th—Children return to School

8th—Children return to Nursery

12th—Whole school to Theatre Royal
'Sleeping Beauty' Pantomime

16th—Phonics Parents Workshop 8.50am in School Hall

February

6th—School Choir performing at
Young Voices Concert

O2 Arena, London

12th-16th-Half Term

19th—Children return to school

March

28th—Last day of Term

Swimming—Year 4

<u>Year 4</u> will be swimming on <u>Monday 27th November</u> Please ensure your child has their swimming kit, including a hat, a towel and a suitable coat to walk to and from Broadland High School for these sessions.



SJSA

Thank you all so much for the many kind donations for the SJSA Shopping

Event. Both days were a great success! The children and helpers all seemed

to have a great time. Now all you have to do is wait until Christmas morning to find out
what special gift you might receive...if YOU have been good!

Christmas tree selling is starting this weekend (Saturday 25th & Sunday 26th November) in the playground from 10am—2pm. Please come and support our school buy buying your real tree from SJSA. We are still short of helpers, particularly on Sundays. If you can spare an hour or two please come along and lend a hand. There may even be a bacon roll on the go if you are lucky!

Finally a big thank you to all those who have helped so far with SJSA seasonal events.

Santa's Post

Santa's Post Box is now open ready for Christmas! Please make sure cards are labelled with the full name and class of recipient. The final posting date for cards will be Friday 8th December.

Reception	97.1%
Year 1	98.8%
Year 2	97.7%
Year 3	96.0%
Year 4	95.0%
Year 5	99.0%
Year 6	100.0%
Whole School Total	97.6%
	Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 Whole School

Gingerbread Houses.

Please bring your Gingerbread
houses to school, on the
morning of Friday 1st December.

Please collect your child's
Gingerbread house by 9.00am on
Monday 4th December from the
School Hall.

